
Item G30
#2003-170 - Approving Agreement with Kirkham Michael and 
Associates, Inc. for Consulting Services Relative to 2nd Street 
Drainage
The Nebraska Department of Roads (NDOR) is working on a project to improve US Highway 
30 through central Grand Island.  The City  must make drainage improvements to the storm 
water capacity downstream of the US Highway 30 project near Broadwell so the NDOR can 
proceed with design.  Council has been asked to name Kirkham Michael and Associates as a 
sole source provider for a drainage study to coincide with the NDOR project.   

The Public Works Department has negotiated an Agreement with Kirkham Michael and 
Associates to perform a drainage study in the area.  It is recommended that Council approve 
a Resolution authorizing the Mayor to sign an Agreement with Kirkham Michael and 
Associates to perform the drainage study.  Kirkham Michael and Associates will perform the 
study at their standard hourly rates with a maximum dollar amount of $19,840.00.  This rate 
structure is the same as the NDOR’s method of calculation. The study should be conducted 
so drainage in the area can be improved.
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Approved as to Form ¤ ___________ 
June 6, 2003 ¤  City Attorney  

 R E S O L U T I O N    2003-170 
 
 
 WHEREAS, the Nebraska Department of Roads (NDOR) is working on a project to 
improve U.S. Highway 30 through central Grand Island; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the NDOR recently informed the City that it must make drainage 
improvements to the storm water capacity downstream of the U.S. Highway 30 project near Broadwell 
Avenue in order for the NDOR to proceed with the project; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the NDOR entered into a contract with Kirkham Michael and Associates, Inc. 
to perform engineering work on the project; and 
 
 WHEREAS, it is beneficial for the City to utilize Kirkham Michael and Associates, Inc. for 
engineering work the NDOR is requiring the City in conjunction with their project; and 
 
 WHEREAS, Kirkham Michael and Associates, Inc. has agreed to perform engineering 
work for the City in order for the City to make necessary drainage improvements to the storm water 
capacity downstream of the U.S. Highway 30 project near Broadwell Avenue at their standard hourly rate, 
with a total cost not to exceed $19,840. 
 
 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL OF 
THE CITY OF GRAND ISLAND, NEBRASKA, that Kirkham Michael and Associates, Inc. of Omaha, 
Nebraska, is hereby authorized and approved to perform engineering work for the City in order for the City 
to make necessary drainage improvements to the storm water capacity downstream of the U.S. Highway 30 
project near Broadwell Avenue at their standard hourly rate, with a total cost not to exceed $19,840. 
 
 BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED, that a contract between the City and such contractor be 
entered into for such project, and the Mayor is hereby authorized and directed to execute such agreement 
on behalf of the City of Grand Island. 

 
 - - - 
 
Adopted by the City Council of the City of Grand Island, Nebraska, June 10, 2003. 
 
 
 
        _______________________________________ 

RaNae Edwards, City Clerk 


